Trinity Presbyterian Church

Stated Session Meeting

October 20, 2019
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present: Stephanie Sorge, Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Dane Byers; Rick Comstock; Melodie Davis; Paul Klemt; Becca Lowrance; Teresa Harris; Frances Sale; Bill Wilson; Michaela Brino-Dean, Youth Representative; Rebekah Nolt, Associate for Pastoral Care; and Mark Dewey, Pastoral Intern.
Absent/Excused:  Chris Carlberg; Dawn Ruple; Abby Striebig.  Approved.  A quorum was present. 
Call to Order:  Stephanie called the meeting to order with prayer at 4:00 pm.
Devotional:  Melodie shared a devotion based on Psalm 10:1-11 noting that God formed us from the earth, we have an intimate relationship with the earth, and we are all precious in God’s sight.
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

1) Numerous prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation were shared and Stephanie led a moment of prayer. 
Approval of Docket:  Approved as distributed.

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the Stated Session Meeting on September 15, 2019 were approved.
Clerk’s Report:






Linda Bradley
1) Communion was served during worship and at dinner church as approved on Sunday, October 6.  Elders Rick Comstock and Becca Lowrance served communion as an extension of the table that afternoon to two persons at VMRC.  
2) Rebecca Knoche has moved her membership to the Universalist Church in Port Frederick, Maryland.  No transfer letter is required.
3) Presbytery has sent its annual Asking Letter requesting that Trinity again provide $12,500 to support Presbytery activities.  This request was referred to the Finance Team for developing the new 2020 budget.
4) Reaching Out House Church Covenant and Evaluation was shared.  It is not clear who has responsibility for covenants and evaluations under the new Seasonal Teams organization.  This needs to be discussed at the Session retreat in January.
5) Some general correspondence was shared.
6) Linda attended an excellent Church Security Workshop at Massanutten Presbyterian Church on September 19.  This was sponsored by Church Mutual, which provides insurance for Trinity.  Linda is in the process of combining the information gained from this workshop with the information from a previous workshop conducted by the Rockingham County Sheriff’s Department and will share a report at the November Session meeting.
7) Linda requested a substitute for the congregational meeting on November 3.  Paul volunteered to do this.  She will also need subs for Session meetings in December, January, and April.
Pastor’s Report and Concerns:




Stephanie Sorge 
For Action:
1) Stephanie requested approval for her participation in the Board of Pensions’ “Healthy Pastors, Healthy Congregations” program that provides up to $10,000 to be used to offset debt for pastors. The Session approved the covenant and allocated $200 from this year’s Pastor’s Discretion fund toward the program. Once the covenant is submitted, we will need to complete a 2-hour in-person training session with a few members of the congregation.  Stephanie will also need to complete several online learning modules and consult with a financial professional. Rick moved, and Melodie seconded, approval of this request.  Approved.
2) Stephanie requested permission to baptize Lea Beka on October 27 - she is the daughter of Arlinda, who is here from Kosovo. Lea’s father will be visiting, and they would like to celebrate Lea’s baptism this day. Dane moved and Rick seconded the motion.  Approved.
3) Stephanie requested permission to celebrate communion with the UKIRK students in worship on Wednesday, December 4.  Teresa moved and Becca seconded the motion.  Approved.
4) Stephanie requested that the Session send the Overture to Presbytery for Divestment resolution, using language from Fossil Free PC(USA), to Shenandoah Presbytery, to be sent to GA. Two years ago at the request of the Earth Care House Church, Trinity sent a resolution to Shenandoah Presbytery in support of divestment from fossil fuels. After much debate at GA, the motion to divest failed.  Rick made and Becca seconded the motion that the Session send the Overture to Presbytery with a request that it be sent to the General Assembly.  Approved.
5) Teresa moved and Rick seconded that a called Congregational meeting be held after worship on November 3 to elect four elders for the class of 2022.  Approved.  
For Discussion:
1) A few months ago, the Session approved the use of the Sanctuary on Saturday, January 4, for a wedding ceremony, with a charge of $100 for use of the space. Since then the couple is requesting additional time on Friday for a rehearsal, plus use of the sound system and the piano. Paul made and Melodie seconded a motion that we require a church member to open the church and be present during these activities, and a church member to oversee use of the audio system, each at a charge of $25/hour, plus an additional $100 for expanded use of the building.  Approved.  Stephanie will clarify these new charges and identify which rooms the couple will need for the additional time.   
2) The Myrtle team would like to travel to the NEXT Church conference March 1-4 in Cincinnati. There are key speakers and offerings that would be of particular interest for our project. This would add a Sunday away for Stephanie, but pulpit supply could be covered using Myrtle funds.  Approved by consensus.
3) After discussion Frances made, and Rick seconded, a motion to host a potluck luncheon for an Ethiopian partner who will be in Shenandoah Presbytery on Saturday November 9 – and also to extend an invitation for him to preach on Sunday, November 10.  For the luncheon, Trinity would be responsible for set-up and clean-up only.  For the Sunday service, Stephanie would lead and be the liturgist.  Approved.
For Information: 

1) Mark Dewey will preach on Nov. 3. Stephanie will preside at the table, and Rick Comstock will be the liturgist. 

Upcoming Dates:

1) Vacation - November 22-30 (Gwen Carr preaching 11/24)

2) Service to the Church: January 2-5, 2020 (Montreat College Conference)

3) Session Retreat - Saturday, January 11, 9-4 at Sunnyside (all current and new elders)

We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future

Old Business

1) Land Acknowledgement – Reporting for the subcommittee formed at the September Session meeting, Rick read the following statement for posting on our website and in the Nous: “Trinity Presbyterian Church gathers on land that was part of ancestral hunting grounds and travel routes of various groups of indigenous peoples.  We acknowledge, with gratitude, these stewards of the land through the ages.”  After discussion, the motion was approved.  An explanatory paragraph will be placed in the Nous referring to the General Assembly guidance and will include hyperlinks to informative resources.  This will provide an opportunity to educate the congregation on this issue.
New Business

Seasonal Teams:

(Lent - Dawn; Easter - Teresa; Pentecost - Melodie; Harvest - Abby; ACE - Bill)
Harvest Team:
Motion for Session Action:

None
For Information:
1) Seasonal Teams are not clear on their responsibility for regular upkeep in the kitchen.  Frances has a check list from Karla Irving on what needs to be done, and groups need to be responsible for their own clean-up.  An annual clean-up of the kitchen may be needed.  Frances will ask Wonshé to make laminated signs on group responsibilities.

2) Appreciation was expressed for the Harvest Team’s nurture activities for young children.  They are now placing a note in bulletin identifying who is responsible for nurture each Sunday.  
ACE Team:
Motion for Session Action:

None
For Information:

1) The ACE Seasonal Team continues to meet and plan for Advent, Christmas, Epiphany.  Bill Wilson is convener.  
Marks Groups and House Churches
Today was Calling Sunday during worship.  Two House Churches and six Mission Groups were called.

Session liaisons to these groups were appointed:

Reaching Out House Church – Becca 

Sanctuary House Church – Frances

Backpack Program – Dane

Dinner Church – Chris

Earth Day Every Day – Bill Wilson

Hearts and Hands – Linda

Kara – Melodie

Myrtle – Stephanie

Reaching Out House Church

       No report

Sanctuary House Church

No report
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance

No report

Kara

No report

Backpack Program

No report

Hearts and Hands  

No report
Standing Teams:

Building and Grounds





Paul Klemt, Dane Byers
Motion for Session Action:

Paul requested approval for the following repairs/replacements to church property:

1) From Valley Doors Unlimited to replace the sanctuary door with the broken window pane for $5,551.59.  Work can probably be completed by the end of November.  Approved.
2) From PWD Window and Door for replacing the two windows in the business office that face the sanctuary garden for $1,221.02      Work can also probably be completed by the end of November.  Approved.
For Information:

1) Repair of the sanctuary floor tiles should be completed soon.  

2) The work day on October 5, although not a Building and Grounds event, was productive.  We hope for even more participation and completed work on the next work day, Saturday November 2.  Thanks to the Harvest Team for taking the initiative and organizing both days. 

Communication and Outreach




Chris Carlberg, Melodie Davis
No report
Finance Team






Linda Bradley, Rick Comstock
Motion for Session Action:

1) 2016-18 Financial Review – Judy Liss has provided a very positive 3-year review of our financial records using the new financial review guidelines approved earlier by the Session.  We will simplify the process by preparing a specific checklist that reviewers can use in the future.  The Financial Review was approved and will be attached to these minutes.  
For Discussion/Information:

1) Treasurer’s Report – The October Treasurer’s Report shows that we have a YTD actual income of $264,446, in comparison with a YTD anticipated income of $179,310 – an additional $85,136.  Our YTD actual expenses were $186,300, in comparison with YTD anticipated expenses of $190,089 – $3,789 less than anticipated.  This gives us an actual YTD positive difference of $78,146.   Please contact Linda or Jeannie Klemt with any questions.

2) Scholarship Update - One additional 2019-2020 Skip Whitmore Scholarship for $500 was awarded to Julian Wilson, who is attending UVa.

3) Stewardship Season

a) October 13 – Opening of Stewardship Season, Mark Facknitz and Mary Lou McMillan led an excellent worship

b) October 27 – Stewardship packets will be distributed.  Packets will include an initial Time and Talent form addressing just the Seasonal Teams, Standing Teams, and other open-ended activities.  An updated form to include any new House Churches, Marks Groups, etc. will be prepared for January.

c) November 10 – Dedication Sunday

d) Linda will prepare a Q3 financial summary report for the November Nous.

Nominating Committee

No report
Personnel Committee





Larry Barber/Stephanie Sorge
No report
Pastoral Care Team






Frances Sale, Rebekah Nolt

Motion for Session Action:

None

For Discussion/Information:

The new Care Corner in the Library looks beautiful and the opening this morning was excellent.
Next Presbytery Meeting:  





The next Presbytery Meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 19, at Opequon Presbyterian Church.  Rick moved, and Teresa seconded, that Becca be the Ruling Elder Commissioner and Melodie be the alternate for this meeting.  Approved.
Next Meeting:  Sunday, November 17 at 4 pm.  Chris will have devotions.
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 5:55 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________



_______________________________
Linda Bradley,






Stephanie Sorge,

Clerk of Session





Moderator
Attachments:

2016-2018 Financial Review
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